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continues. We took the guide back
to the village, then Humberto and
Fabiola took off for San Juan del
Río, dropping Denise off in Xilitla.
I waited awhile at La Florida in the
dark, and Ernie came up after a bit.
Local girls walking up the road
were spooked by voices in the pit.
Dale appeared, and then John and
Carlos surveyed up.

The next day, Carlos, John, and
Ernie continued to explore La
Florida, while Terri, Denise, and I
went back to Cueva Vidal Ramos.
We mapped side leads on the right,
then pursued the back. It continues
as a nice streamway for a while,
breaking into a large chamber,
Hobbit Hall. Then it begins to as-
cend nice flowstone ramps with
gour pools. Eventually it heads
straight up. Obviously it goes, but
we need to find the way in from
above.

Back in Xilitla, we met Marcus
Gary and Robin Havens’s wedding

party at El Castillo for wine and
cheese, then dinner at Casa Vieja.
Carlos, John, and Ernie didn’t get
back from pushing La Florida until
11 P.M. They stopped 680 meters in
at the top of the seventh drop, with
airflow.

Since the next day was rainy, the
La Florida crew decided to take

the day off. As we strolled around
the zócalo in the morning, we ran
into more cavers in town for the
wedding. In the afternoon, Ernie,
John, Dale, and I drove to Peña
Blanca to look for caves. The karst
was sweet along the way. We found
a guide named Rogelio, who took
us to a big collapse pit/sink that we
could walk into. Numerous ollas at
the bottom were collecting water.
Next we mapped a pleasant hori-
zontal maze cave, Cueva de Rogelio.
We talked to the village juez on the
way out, and he was very hospi-
table. We had a large crew for dinner

at the Cayo’s restaurant that night.
The next day, Chris Krejca, Jean

Krejca, Wes Shumacher, Carlos, and
John went for a big push in Plan de
La Florida. Terri, Ernie, Denise, and
I drove all of the high roads north-
west and west of town. At Las Joyas
we talked to the juez, who knew of
few leads nearby. The road from
there connects to Cerro Quebrado
and on to Apetzco, where we turn-
ed west up to Nuevo Miramar. We
continued on to Viejo Miramar,
where we met a fellow who guided
us to a new pit by the road. It is
about 25 meters deep, and water
could be heard dripping in the
depths. Next he took us down into
the big sink to a short cave, Cueva
de la Pila. We quickly mapped this.
Then we rushed back to Xilitla for
evening festivities and slides at Las
Pozas. The Florida crew didn’t re-
turn until after midnight. They had
reached a sump after the eighth
drop and derigged.
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